

- Bible Class teacher appreciation luncheon (all Bible class teachers) TODAY!!!! Please attend and be blessed.
- **Bible Hour changes coming** Oct. 1: 3 years to 6 years of age - also child check-in for each participant will be required. (forms outside Bible Hour classroom) – worship sheets for elementary kids staying in worship will be made available.
- Fall Festival 10/31 invite your friends and plan on being a part of this community outreach! Plan a booth – if you need ideas see Phil
- Bible Class teachers needed on Wednesdays in Fall/Winter easy lessons and fun to teach teach 3 week, off 1 week. See Phil if you can serve.

Proverbs 9:9 (NIV)

⁹ Instruct the wise and they will be wiser still; teach the righteous and they will add to their learning.

Blessings, Phil





Starting Oct. 1

Bible Hour / Kids for Christ Worship **AGE Change**

3 years to 6 years of age

- This will allow our younger children to hear more age specific lessons (new material starting as well)
- We encourage our older elementary kids to attend worship with family.

"NEIGHBORS **HELPING NEIGHBORS**"

Immediate Needs

Men and Teen Blue Jeans

(all sizes)

We also need volunteers to work in the kid's room to monitor the room when we are open. Please contact Cheryl Balachandran at cherylbalachandran@gmail.com

if you can help.

HURRICANES CAUSE SHORTAGES

Due to the many hurricanes across our country, food supplies have lessened in some food categories.

We are in need of the following in our Food Pantry

Rice-1 lb. Packages Spaghetti-1 lb. Packages **Crackers-All Kinds Campbell's Soup-All Kinds**

COATS for Spring Branch CoC to distribute to people in the higher elevations.

All Sizes: Men, Women, ChildrenCoats, Sweaters, Hoodies, Sweat Shirts, Windbreakers, etc.

Drop them in the Large Box in the Fover

Last Day for Drop-Off Is October 8th

Thanks, Weldon Richev

October 29 **5th Sunday Potluck Luncheon**

BIRTHDAYS

September

24-Chris Blair, Tom Hamiter, Staci Jennings, Dan McCray 25-Max Adair, Pat Davis, Tina Hughes, **Amber Richards, Stephanie Rogers** 26-Betty Bradley, Landon Smith 27-Ashton Gardner, Bernice Maddux 28-Cole Cate, Art Dean, **Brooklyn Fletcher, Wally Turnbow** 29-Brayden Moore

October

1-Bryson Smith 3-Marilyn Woolly

> **Nursery Attendants TODAY**

(During Sunday Worship Service) Ruth Dean Loree Ellis

> **Tuesday, October 31 CHURCH FALL FESTIVAL**

> > 6PM to 8PM

We want families to set up decorated theme trunks or games in the Benevolent Parking Lot.

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD



2017 Goal:

300 Shoe Boxes

Collection box located in the fover

SHOE BOXES ARE IN!!!!

Suggested Items to include: crayons, markers, pens, pencils, colored pencils, erasers, pencil sharpeners, pencil pouch, scissors, rulers, solar calculators, notepad

Consider adding a "WOW" item to your shoe box. Something special your age child might like. A special surprise item. A toy, a ball, jewelry, hair accessories, small musical instrument, small stuffed animal, cars, clothing, plastic dinosaurs, small tote bag, backpack, kaleidoscope.

SEPTEMBER SHEPHERD Joe Brown 817-565-8341

ATTENDANCE September 17 Weekly Budget.....\$16,732 Bible Class......222 Sunday A.M.....385 Contribution.....\$14,745 **CAPITAL CAMPAIGN** ..\$1,421,078 Pledged...

Contributions.........\$1.262.128 **Place Capital Campaign** Donations in the blue envelopes.

> **SPECIAL OFFERING** \$24,686 for Hurricane Relief Fund

CHILDREN'S OFFERING **August through November**

"Operation Christmas Child" \$120.10

CALLING ALL MEMBERS! WE WANT YOUR PHOTO...

Did you know we have an online app for smartphones called Shelby **Next Membership (online pictorial**

> We are offering free picture-taking

directory)?

by our own Becky Reed. If you would like to update your photo-please call or email Becky Reed to schedule at 817-441-1199 or

hrreed0820@gmail.com

This will allow all of us to have a face with a name while using the new phone app.

If you would rather have a hard copy directory-

our own Art Dean is working on that as well-

but we have to have pictures!! Help us by getting your picture in the directory. We love your smiling face!!! If you have questions-please contact the church office.

MEN'S MEETING

Saturday, September 30th.

Sporting Clays

Alpine Shooting Range 5482 Shelby Rd. Ft. Worth, TX 76140

3:00pm

\$45 for full course (100 targets)

Bring 4 boxes of shells (7 1/2, 8, or 9 shot only), shotgun, eye protection, and ear protection

> Let me know if you can go. We may be able to carpool. Thanks, Jeff Harrison

You are invited to a **Wedding Shower**

Honoring

Holly Hamiter Bride-elect of Stephen Alarcon (daughter of Tom and Lisa Hamiter, granddaughter of Phyllis Cocke)

> Sunday, October 8 2:00-3:30pm **Room 109**

Registered at: Dillards and Bed, Bath and Beyond

Tuesday Morning Ladies Bible Class had 38 ladies (all ages) in their first class. Ladies, we invite you to come and join in the study and fellowship. The Class meets at 10am on Tuesdays in Room LL-2.



GRIEF SHARE

Help and encouragement after the death of a spouse, child. family member, or friend **Every Monday Night** 6-8PM Room LL-2

Leaders: Mike and Gena Hankins **Jake and Whitney Akins**

Weekly Ministries

Sunday, September 24 **Morning Services**

9:30am Classes 10:30am Worship **Evening Worship** 5pm Room 109 **Small Groups at various times/places**

Monday, Septenber 25

Ladies Encouragement Ministry 9am Room 203

"Neighbors Helping Neighbors" 9am-12noon OPEN

> **Grief Share** 6:00pm Room LL-2

Tuesday, September 26

Ladies Bible Class 10am Room LL-2 "Choose Joy...because happiness is not enough" by Kay Warren **Childcare Available**

Wednesday, August 27

"Neighbors Helping Neighbors" OPEN 6-8pm

> **Wednesday Classes** 7:00-7:45pm

Adults

LL-4 Women: "Journey With Daniel" **Penny Brown** 210 General Adult I "Ephesians"

Joe Brown 213 General Adult 2 "Goliath Must Fall"

> Michael Lum Teens

The Well: "A Gathering to Build Christian Relationships" Children

Nursery

Ruth Dean Tabby Ealey Room 102 2s & 3s Harwell, Tadlock Room 101 4s & 5s Crutsinger, Walton

1st-6th Grade

All children START in Bible Hour Room

Thursday, August 28 **Mission Printing**

8-11am Room 212 "Neighbors Helping Neighbors" OPEN 9am-12noon

> **World Bible School** 10am Room 201

Life Recovery 7pm New Conference Room

Saturday, August 30

"Neighbors Helping Neighbors" OPEN 9-11

> Men's Meeting 3:00pm

Please Remember in Prayer

Our sympathies to the Merlin Scott family in the death of Merlin. Funeral services were held in Ft. Worth.

Maxine Carter (Coy Carter's daughter-inlaw) surgery went well. Waiting on results of testing on lymph nodes.

Loudres Cervantes, friend of Rick Griebe (visitor), had a stroke. Pray for healing. Paula Dorn is at home and doing better. Larry Edwards, Renee Hunt's dad, has terminal cancer. Please pray that his heart will be pricked.

Gena Hankins had back surgery and is recovering at home.

Chris and Jeanna Hughes, Paula Dorn's son and daughter-in –law. Jeanna has breast cancer with lymph node involvement.

Peggy Hutton will have surgery on Oct. 19.

Jenna Mason, Clydene Lambert's niece, has breast cancer. Her address is 9934

Village Parkway, Coppell, TX 75019.

Deana May, Clydene Lambert's niece, has kidney failure. Her address is P. O. Box 1348, Terrell, TX 75160.

Kenneth McConathy fell and is back in College Park Rehab.

Rickey Melton-Gay Lynn Hood's cousin- is improving. He is getting up some now.

Lucy Nelson-6 year old niece of Cody

Chumbley— had surgery Friday for a blockage in her upper intesting. Her address is

age in her upper intestine. Her address is c/o Elizabeth Nelson, 946 Chopmist Hill Rd., North Scituate, RI 02857.

Jo Ragle has an eye injury from a firework that misfired on July 1. She has recently had a procedure that should help her eye to clear up. Now she has double vision and the eye is blurry.

Others to Remember:

Steve Freymuth, Elmo Leatherman (Dalton's dad), Jack Powell (Jay Powell's dad), James Sledge (former member of South Main), Jonathan Windley (Hanna Crutsinger Windley's father-in-law).

Mark Your Calendars

November 11
Young Marines Veteran Luncheon
Fellowship Hall
They will need desserts!

December 3
Baby Sitting Room 109
Randy Singleton Small Group
(Parents Christmas shopping day)

December 9-10 Family Retreat



Sunday Morning

9:30-10:15am Bible Class

"Jesus Changes Everything"

Wednesday Night

The Well: A Gathering to Build Christian Relationships

October 29

Rise Student Youth Group Scavenger Hunt

3-6pm
We will need adult drivers

Nov. 17-19 Encounter LE **Congratulations!**

The day before the birth of Daniel:



"Gramma, Daniel is in my heart like God is in my heart."

Daniel Ray Brown was

born on Sept. 19, weighing 7 lbs, 7 oz., and was 19 3/4" long. Parents are Dusty and Sarah Brown and a very happy sister, Katie Jane. Proud grandparents are Chuck and Karla Daugherty, Bill and Susie Hall and an uncle, David Daugherty.

Immediate Need!
Bible Class teachers needed on Wednesdays in Fall/Winter Quarter.
Easy lessons and fun to teach.
Teach 3 weeks, off 1 week.
See Phil if you can serve.

Thank You Notes

Thanks to everyone who has been so kind to us in this time of sorrow in losing my mom and uncle. Your prayers, calls, cards made us appreciate you even more than we already do.

With Love,
Sharon and John Finn

South Main Church,
Thank you for my goodie bag and for

ALL your support through the years.
You are such a blessing to me and all of WCS.

Love,

Mrs. Rachel (Lawrence)

Thank you to all the Pre-K and K Sunday morning children's class for the flowers and cards to all the Grandmothers this last Sunday before Worship.

It was a blessing to all of us. Terri Miller

The Woodsboro church of Christ is deeply indebted to so many who have done so much for our community. We have been truly blessed with the enormous outpouring of love and compassion for us. We have received so much-starting with the heartfelt thoughts and prayers of so many people who raised their voices to God mentioning our situation-for this we are truly humbled. Further, our fellow citizens brought us load after load of much needed supplies for our hard hit area. We are so thankful that you provided us with the opportunity to assist our friends and neighbors who needed those essential supplies. Additionally, we were blessed with men, women, and children who helped us by providing much needed manpower to organize and distribute the tremendous amount of food, cleaning supplies, tools, and other items needed during our time of crisis. To everyone who helped, the Woodsboro church of Christ would like to extend our heartfelt gratitude and love. Our community is blessed and better because of the blessings that you have bestowed on us. We thank you again, and pray that God will continue to bless you in your benevolent endeavors.

In Christian Love,
Woodsboro church of Christ

South Main Church of Christ

Order of Worship September 24, 2017

Song Leader-Josh Jennings

797 Lord, We Come Before Thee Now NIB-Cornerstone
324-Alas! And Did My Savior Bleed?

Communion

NIB-Agnus Dei

Offering

NIB-Listen To Our Hearts

Welcome/Children's Offering

Dismissal to Children's Worship

Kids' Topic: "Forgiveness"

112-Wonderful Grace of Jesus

Sermon: "Building on the Rock"

464-Because He Lives

Closing Remarks-Joe Brown
23-Our God, He Is Alive

Closing Prayer-Brady Burchette

TODAY
BIBLE CLASS
TEACHER APPRECIATION
LUNCHEON

All Bible Class Teachers for the past year, and their families please join us for a catered lunch after services.

!!Attention!!

<u>DEACONS</u>

AND MINISTRY LEADERS

Budgets are due to an elder by October 1.

'Text to Give' 817-241-2809

Welcome, Visitors! We are glad you have chosen to worship with us today! We would like to have a record of your visit. Please fill out a red and white card from the back of the pew in front of you and place it in the offering plate. Thank You!